Fisher, Alexander

From: Kelly Alfred <KAlfred@fsmb.org>

Sent: Monday, December 2, 2024 6:10 PM

To: Kelly Alfred

Subject: FSMB's 2025 Annual Meeting Scholarship Announcement
Attachments: 2025 Role of the Voting Delegate.pdf

Importance: High

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Dear Presidents/Chairs and Staff Fellows,

The FSMB’s 2025 Annual Meeting will be held in Seattle, Washington on April 24-26. To assist in offsetting the
costs for board members and staff to participate in the meeting, all state medical boards are eligible to receive
up to 3 scholarships. The available scholarships are as follows:

e One (1) scholarship for the Voting Delegate: Usually this is the SMB President/Chair or alternate board
member, but a state may also select a Staff Fellow or other senior staff member to serve as voting
delegate.

e One (1) scholarship for Senior Staff: If a Staff Fellow is designated as the Voting Delegate, this would be
available for another member of the Member Medical Board staff.

e One (1) scholarship at the Member Medical Board’s discretion: Member Medical Boards may use this
scholarship for either a board member or staff member to attend the meeting.

In addition to these three (3) scholarships, the FSMB will award twelve (12) scholarships for Member Medical
Board Public Members to attend the 2025 Annual Meeting. To be eligible for a scholarship, the recipient must
be a Public Member of a Member Medical Board who has never attended an FSMB Annual Meeting and is not a
recipient of any other scholarship. Only one (1) Public Member per state board may receive the award, and
scholarships will be awarded on a first come, first served basis.

Attached is a letter from FSMB Chair Katie Templeton, JD, and President and CEO Dr. Humayun Chaudhry
regarding the selection of your voting delegate.

To receive the scholarships, please identify your board’s 2025 scholarship recipients by completing the
scholarship application, which can be found using the links below. Detailed information about these
scholarships, including eligibility and meeting attendance requirements, as well as application instructions, is
provided.

e \Voting Delegate, Senior Staff, and Member Medical Board
e Public Member Scholarship

All 2025 scholarships will be in the amount of $2,500.00 each for travel, lodging and meals. The Annual
Meeting registration fee is also waived for scholarship recipients, and it does not count towards the
$2,500.00 amount.



Once we’ve received your scholarship application, an acknowledgement of receipt and additional instructions
will be sent to each recipient within three business days. The application deadline is March 1, 2025.

We look forward to seeing you in Seattle, and please do not hesitate to reach out with any questions.

Sincerely,

Kelly C. Alfred, M.S.
Director, Education Service

Federation of State Medical Boards
400 Fuller Wiser Road | Suite 300 | Euless, TX 76039
0. 817-868-5160 | kalfred@fsmb.org | www.fsmb.org

fsmb/ |

Trust in Care.



